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ITEM IDENTIFICATION:  
School of Graduate Studies: Proposal of the Centre for Industrial Relations to change the 
requirements of the Master of Industrial Relations (M.I.R.) Program, as specified in the 
attached, effective September 2004. 
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
The Committee has general responsibility for policy on, and for monitoring, minor changes 
within degree programs.  
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
The School of Graduate Studies approved this proposal at its Council meeting on May 25, 
2004. 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
The Centre for Industrial Relations proposes changing a required course in the Masters of 
Industrial Relations (MIR) Program. The proposal is to replace “The Macroeconomic 
Environment of Industrial Relations” (IRE 1011S) with “Management of Human Resources” 
(MGT 2609H). This and other course content changes are consistent with the 
recommendations of the recent OCGS Report: the MIR/PhD programs in Industrial 
Relations (Dec 2004, p. 6&7). The change has also been supported by the CIR Executive 
Committee, the Faculty Advisory Committee and the Association of Students in Industrial 
Relations. The Rotman School of Management has agreed to provide access to MGT 2609H 
for MIR students if it becomes a required course in the MIR program.  
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
There are no new/additional financial resources required to implement the program change. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
For Information. 








